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PSI FINANCE COMMITTEE

CONFERENCE CALL MINUTES
July 14, 2009
Board Participants: Jack Price
PSI Staff: Scott Cassel, Bill Honohan, Brian Korby (PSI Accountant)
Absent: Scott Mouw
· Minutes from the June 8, 2009, Finance Committee conference call were unanimously approved. (SM approved minutes via 7/27/09 email to BH.)
· Scheduled dates/times for Finance Committee calls for August and September were reviewed and agreed upon (see date/time below).
GENERAL UPDATES
· BH gave a quick update on the net income for the 2009 PSI Forum which is expected to be about $30K, with 50% ($15K) paid to NW NAHMMA. With the 2009 Forum an overall success, SC mentioned that PSI is in the process of starting initial talks with the National and Florida Caribbean Chapter NAHMMA to partner with for the 2010 National Conference in St. Petersburg, FL.

· BH gave an update on the office move from Newbury St. to Stanhope St. The planned move went as scheduled and PSI now operating at its new office. 
· BH suggested planning on follow up contacts be made to State/Local governments regarding payment of PSI membership dues for FY10. SC will ask Gena Folts to prepare an email for him to send this week. Follow-up calls will be made by PSI staff, JP and SM for any outstanding payments in August.
REVIEW FINANCIAL STATEMENT: An overview of the revenue and expenses from the “Financial Statements” spreadsheet was discussed. The following was noted:
· JP noted that budgeted increase in cash balance at FY end was $68,887 compared to actual cash balance increase of $27,724. This was less than budgeted and was due to less than expected income.
· JP inquired as to why “Office Expenses - Misc” exceeded budget by 82%. BK explained that this was due to approximately $700 in bi-weekly service fees from Administaff (the organization that manages PSI’s payroll/benefits/staff insurances), moving expenses, bank and credit card fees. The costs for payrolls expenses will be shifted to “Staff Costs” and listed as a separate line item in the FY10 Financial Statement.

· JP asked where other income associated with the Forum were listed apart from “Forum Fees Total.” BH and BK explained the additional income was located under Corporate and State/Local Sponsorships and Services, totaling $21,635.
· A correction was noted to be made for Corporate Project Sponsorships on the “Revenue Detail” tab. The $36K Funds Committed figure for Waste Management/Sharps should be $16K. BK will make this update and resend Financial Statement to BH. Once this update is made, the “Remaining Invoice” for Waste Management will automatically calculate to $0.

· SC requested that BH contact Madeleine Nawar at EPA and inquire as to the extension date she requested for the Radio Active Devices service order. The previous end date was June 1, 2009. Madeleine had requested an extension through May 2010 in a 3/20/09 email to SC.
· SC requested the $2,500 for State/Local Grants & Donations, VT DEC for $2,500 be removed from expected revenue. This funding is no longer expected to be received. 

· SC asked status of $9,889 due from Wash State Dept of Ecology. BH informed him that Sierra is finishing the final reports and the invoice/deliverables will be sent this week. 
· SC asked BH to follow up with Hilary Collins at NAHMMA regarding outstanding $2,500 payment for Paint and Pharmaceutical Projects.
	Future Finance Committee Calls



	Date: Monday, August 10
Time: 1:00 ET

Dial-in Number: 1-270-696-2525
Participant Access Code: 754907
	Date: Thursday, September 10
Time: 1:00 ET

Dial-in Number: 1-270-696-2525
Participant Access Code: 754907
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